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Principal’s Report 

The highlight since our newsletter has got to be our annual school picnic. It was so great 

to have our PHPS community gather in the shade of the trees and enjoy a very casual 

picnic and of course everyone’s favourite—the picnic races! It certainly is a very unique 

race track with the uneven, sloping ground but it all just adds to the fun. Thankyou to all 

of the families and staff who came along and joined in—and a shout to Allana Sharman 

who was the winner of the parent’s race and now has a title to defend next year.  

BUILDING WORKS 

You may have noticed the building works happening at the moment in our main build-

ing. Unfortunately, we had a leak just before the resumption of the school year resulting 

in the removal of some carpet, plaster and floorboards. The works are currently at the 

stage where the area has needed to be sealed off. I am told that the works should be 

completed before the end of this term. Hopefully we will have access to the stairs within 

the next two weeks. 

CURRICULUM UPDATE 

You may have been aware of quite a few Casual Relief Teachers in the school recently. 

We are in the process of transitioning to a different reading system in our Grade P-2. 

This is an evidence based, systematic phonics system designed to best support all stu-

dents. In order to implement this with the most effectiveness, we have committed to 

significant professional development for our staff, resulting in days spent out of the 

classroom. We are very excited about this and believe that it will further improve the 

teaching and learning at PHPS. 

Alongside this, we have also had mandated early years literacy testing for our Grade 1’s. 

This has required our Grade 1 teachers to have their grades covered while they adminis-

tered the testing one on one to their students.  

DIARY DATES 

Friday 8th March 

Curriculum day  

(Student free day) 

Monday 11th March 

Labour Day 

(Student free day) 

Monday 18th March 

School Council Meeting 

Naplan testing 

Thursday 28th March 

Last day of Term 1 

Friday 29th March 

Good Friday 

Monday 15th April 

1st day of Term 2 

Tuesday 23rd April 

School photos 

Thursday 25th April 

Anzac Day  

(Student free day) 

Friday 1st March, 2024 

Term 1:  Week  5 

Congratulations to: 
Gunner Preece,   Zac Melbourne  

and Jaxon Nicholls 
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PUPIL FREE DAY  

We will be having a pupil free day on Friday the 8th March, leading into the Labour Day long weekend. Staff will be spending 

the day with our small school colleagues from surrounding schools and working on a combination of legalities of teaching, 

managing conflict and the neuroscience of learning.  

Thiercare will be operating for full day care. Be sure to register if you would like to take advantage of this.  

BUSHFIRE DRILL 

As communicated on Xuno this week, we have had to postpone our scheduled bushfire drill under advice from the Panton Hill 

CFA. We have rescheduled this drill for Wednesday the 20th March.  

It is timely, given the recent Extreme Fire Danger days to remind our community that we encourage families to enact their 

personal fire plans. If you do decide to leave the area and choose not to have the students at school, please indicate this on 

Xuno in the morning.  

SCHOOL COUNCIL 

I am pleased to announce our 2024 School Council following the call for nominations. This year we had the same amount of 

nominations as positions.  

The 2024 Council is as follows: 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORM 

Please note that for safety reasons, students are required to wear closed shoes. Crocs and sandals are not acceptable foot-

wear for school.  

Students should not be wearing dropped earrings as they are a safety risk when students are playing. Studs or small sleepers 

are recommended.  

SWIMMING  

Well done to all of our PHPS swimmers who competed in the District Swimming Competition at Diamond Creek Pool on Friday 

23rd February and thankyou to those parents who transported the students on the day. We are proud of all of our swimmers 

who participated. A very special congratulations to Elise Evans for winning the 50m backstroke and making it through to the 

District Swimming Competition on Wednesday where she placed fourth. Well done Elise! 

 

 

 

CSEF 
Camps, Sport, Excursion Funding 

All Health Care Card holders and Pension Card 

holders are eligible for CSEF.  If you have not al-

ready applied or your financial circumstances 

have changed, please contact the office and com-

plete an application form. 

Megan King Beth Borthwick David Shaw Bianca McGuirk Amy Davey Abbey Baines 

Justine Puls-Welsh Stephanie Brindley Anne Howard Kylie Richards Marc Lemire Deanne Cahir 

Aaron Cody      
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Important Dates 

Term dates 

 Start date  Finish date 

Term One Mon 29th Jan—teachers 

Tuesday 30th Jan—Students 

Thur 28th March (2:30pm) 

Term Two Monday 15th April Friday 28th June (2:30pm) 

Term Three Monday 15th July Friday 20th Sep (2:30pm) 

Term Four Monday 7th Oct Friday 20th Dec—(1:30pm) 

Public Holidays 

Term One Labour Day Monday 11th March 

Term One Good Friday Friday 29th March 

Term Two ANZAC Day  Thursday 25th April 

Term Two King’s Birthday Monday 10th June 

Term Four Melbourne Cup Tuesday 5th November 

Pupil Free Days 

Term One Curriculum Day Monday 29th January 

Term One Curriculum Day Friday 8th March 

Term Two Curriculum Day Friday 26th April 

Term Three Professional Practice Day Friday 16th August 

Term Four Curriculum Day Monday 4th November 

Other  

Term Four Grade 3-6 Camp Monday 25th November—Wednesday 27th No-

vember 

Term Four Graduation Monday 16th December 

Term Four School Concert TBC 
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